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CFSR/CFSP COORDINATORS NETWORK

Staffed by 

the National Child Welfare Resource Center for Organizational Improvement (NRCOI) and the National Resource Center for Child Welfare Data and Technology (NRCCWDT)

Minutes from the Conference Call Meeting

Tuesday, January 09, 2007

3:00-4:30 PM Eastern

Welcome:
Lynda Arnold (NRCCWDT) and Steven Preister (NRCOI) welcomed all participants.

Roll Call:
We had participants from 25 states/jurisdictions (AK, AL, AZ, CO, DC, DE, FL, IA, ID, IN, KS, MI, MN, MO, MS, MT, NC, OK, PA, RI, SC, TN, TX, VA, WI).

Housekeeping:
Steve Preister introduced Angie Herrick to the group.  Angie is a Research Analyst with NRCOI and will be helping Steve and Lynda with the preparation of meeting minutes, logistics, information requests, and technical needs.  Network members should feel free to contact Angie as needed.


Today’s

Topics:
Today’s first topic was a discussion from participants who are in the process of their statewide assessments.


Keith Zirkle from Delaware indicated that he had submitted the state’s final assessment this past Friday.  It was an exhausting process!  Despite the guidelines calling for a document between 75 and 80 pages, Delaware’s first submission was 116 pages excluding the data profile.  Keith thought the feds would ask the state to cut some detail, however, they asked for more detail in the 22 page response on December 21.  The response indicated that the state needed to be more analytical with the focus group results and they needed to better describe what was driving the numbers in composite data; what policies and practices and external factors were driving the numbers—and what is the state planning to do about it.  It was sometimes challenging to explain the differences between the data from focus group session and the policy/practice.  The final document submitted on January 5 was 152 pages.


Candice Britt from North Carolina had a similar experience.  North Carolina was encouraged from the regional office to be more evaluative.  The state’s report was 116 pages without the strengths and needs assessment and the date profile.  She is coordinating the assessment, while another staff member is coordinating the on-site review; she found this staffing plan to be very effective.


A participant asked Keith to explain more about the focus groups.  He indicated that Delaware conducted 7 types of focus groups: foster care youth; adoptive youth, parents, and foster parents; stakeholders; caseworker supervisors; courts/child placement review team; policy makers and administrators; and child death review members.  Candice indicated that North Carolina conducted electronic surveys of legal and judicial folks, foster and adoptive parents, and youth.  The youth response was low, so they opted to conduct focus groups of youth. 


Keith explained that states should request to see the 75th and 25th percentiles for composites in each measure.  He was having a challenging time explaining the scoring to stakeholders.  The Children’s Bureau data team provided him with the percentiles to help explain what the goals were for each measure.  A Minnesota participant indicated that they just received their final data profile and that information had been added thanks to Delaware’s experience.


Rishaunda Ewings from Washington, DC agreed with the importance of seeing the percentiles.  She indicated that DC has chosen to farm out sections of the instrument to various staff members.  It has been a challenge to meet the page number limit and thought it was helpful to know that it may not be necessary to stick to that guideline.  The statewide assessment team would be meeting for the first time on January 10.  They will be given a draft to comment on and will be meeting every 2-3 weeks through March.  The final assessment is due in April.  She asked Candice and Keith how they have handled the strengths and weaknesses of the state with stakeholders—knowing that can be a very touchy subject.  Keith stated that some areas were simply not discussed with stakeholders because of time restrictions, but suggested that states focus on their particular areas of concern that should be addressed.  Candice suggested focusing on one issue (e.g., safety, permanency) in discussing the profiles.


Betty Ziri from Alabama stated that her state was getting ready to have focus groups based in outcomes.  It has been a challenge to work on the assessment while meeting everyday needs.  They will be receiving some TA on the data piece.  A struggle has been that the folks working on the state assessment are all new to the process.


Keith indicated that Delaware asked all 45 items of focus group participants.  In hindsight, he thinks a more targeted approach would have been better.  (For instance, there were some questions that were asked of youth that they had to guess on.)  Keith said that the state has a steering committee (half of the members are external partners) and contains folks from children’s mental health and juvenile justice.  They reviewed drafts and gave input.  An internal working committee was also formed to run focus groups and do the writing.  Youth and parents were invited to participate in the steering committee, but the state was unsuccessful in getting those stakeholders to participate.  The feds requested that the state do more to incorporate court improvement folks.  Delaware did have two CIP judges in focus groups--who will likely be interviewed during the on-site review.


Today’s second topic was youth involvement in the Child and Family Services Review process.  Marty Zanghi (martyz@usm.maine.edu) and Penthea Burns (pburns@usm.maine.edu) from NRCOI and Dorothy Ansell (dansell@ou.edu) from the National Child Welfare Resource Center for Youth Development (NCWRCYD) presented the CFSR Tool Kit for Youth Involvement.  The Tool Kit was created to help engage youth in the next round of the CFSRs.  There have been presentations by youth at the regional meetings about the benefits of and opportunities to involve youth in developing Program Improvement Plans.  The Tool Kit contains strategies for preparing youth for involvement.  Additionally, several resources are available in the Tool Kit including best practices, ways to help youth understand the purpose and process of the CFSR, explanations of how to create easy-to-read materials, tip sheets on how to partner with youth (e.g., logistical issues of working with youth, how to cover their travel expenses), sample surveys, and copies of focus group questions that have been successful.  Dorothy explained that this product is a work in progress that will be continually updated and revised as additional best practices are identified and materials are created.  The Tool Kit will be available in a printed version with digital files includes and will also have a web presence.  The presenters reminded network participants that young people can be involved in every stage of the CFSR process if they are prepared to do so.


The Tool Kit will hopefully be ready for distribution in 4-6 weeks.  Following the release of the Tool Kit, a report will be dissemination which will contain more information about how states can and are using youth as stakeholders, a literature review highlighting how youth positively impact their communities, survey results and analysis of youth leaders and their adult allies, and how young people were prepared to be involved as stakeholder participants.  Materials from the presenters were sent to network participants prior to today’s call.


The presenters indicated that they would be happy to provide technical assistance to those in need of their expertise.


The presenters took questions from the call participants.  A participant asked how the tools had been tested.  The presenters indicated that all tools had been designed and used in at least one state.  Youth actually helped design the survey provided as a handout for today’s call and available in the Tool Kit.


A participant asked for more information about the youth service and its purpose.  Penthea indicated that it was created to assist in getting the perspective of youth.  It was designed in a manner that will allow it to be modified as needed.  She suggested that it be used to get a good representation of young people (including those who have been in congregate care, youth leadership groups, and homeless) and it can also be helpful to have youth survey other youth.


Today’s third topic was a discussion of whether we should set up an extranet for our network.  Angie Herrick explained that an extranet is very similar to an intranet that network members may have at their agencies.  However, an extranet allows external folks to view the information.  The extranet is password protected and secure, so information would be visible to only network participants.  Participants were sent screen shots of the extranet used by NRCOI’s Quality Improvement Peer Network.  Participants discussed that the extranet could be used to store and share documents, display meeting minutes and agendas, and a discussion board could be created to allow members to ask each other questions.  Having information archived on the site would allow new members to have access to older information and prevent members from having to rehash previously discussed issues.  Further, handouts for calls could be posted on the extranet for participants to view and download rather than taking up email inbox space.  Steve indicated that the extranet would not replace the network’s use of email completely; call reminders and other communications would still be best distributed through email.


Feedback from participants indicated that an extranet would be a good tool for the network to take advantage of.  Steve, Lynda, and Angie will work on getting the extranet established and may request that a committee of network members be formed to help develop content ideas.  Participants were advised to contact Steve if they have additional ideas about how to best use the extranet.

Open

Mic:
Steve advised network members that the States & Tribes meeting is tentatively scheduled to happen in the first or second week of December 2007 in Washington, DC
.  A participant mentioned that it would be helpful for folks from the courts to be included and better integrated in the meeting.


Steve also reminded members to look at the NRCOI Spring Teleconference Series flyer which was included in the handouts for the call.  Conference calls are free, and all are welcome to participate.  (Please note that there is a typo on the flyer; the time of the calls for those in the Mountain time zone is 12:30 PM.)


Lynda mentioned that a new network of State child welfare data managers would soon be established through NRCCWDT.  Please contact her for additional information.
Next Meeting

Date and Topic:
The next regularly set meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 

13, 2007, 3:00 PM – 4:30 PM Eastern when we will discuss 


“Coordinated/Integrated Planning”.

NRC

Contacts:
Lynda Arnold, NRCCWDT. larnold@cwla.org.


405.621.2999 (voice). 405.621.2875 (fax). 405.812.1806 (cell).


Steven Preister, NRCOI. spreister@usm.maine.edu.


202.723.0320 (voice).  Fax number is the same (call first).


Angie Herrick, NRCOI.  aherrick@usm.maine.edu

207.780-5822 (voice).  207.780.5817 (fax).

� The official date for the Annual Meeting of States and Tribes has been confirmed as December 11-13, 2007 at the Crystal Gateway Marriot in Arlington, VA.
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